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DURRINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

TOWN COUNCIL ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING, 6.30 P.M. ON 26th MAY, 2015
	PRESENT
	Cllr. Mrs S Paines
	Chairman

	
	Cllrs. Mr S Baron, Mr W Clarke, Mrs B Elkins, Mr D Healing, Mr A Lund, Mr J Mills, Mr S Rennie, Mrs P Taylor, Mr J Todd, Mrs M Wardell

Mr G Wright – Wiltshire Councillor
	Councillors

	
	In Attendance:
Mrs M A Towle (Clerk)

Mrs S J Tucker (Clerk)
2 members of the public

	


PRESENTATION BY JEFF SMITH ON THE PROPOSED R.A. MUSEUM
Mr Smith provided the councillors with an overview of The Museum of Artillery and Salisbury Plain Heritage Centre, the project to move the RA Museum from Woolwich to Knighton Down, Larkhill. The project has yet to receive Heritage Lottery Funding, plans therefore remain ongoing through consultation with Visit Wiltshire and the Defence Infrastructure Organisation. Mr Smith is liaising with Cllr Paines over a suitable date and time to deliver a presentation to Durrington and Larkhill residents.
CHAIRNOTES
POLICE REPORT AND NEIGHBOURHOOD PRIORITIES

There was no report from the Police.
CRIME PREVENTION
Cllr Mr J Todd attended the last meeting and reported that it was a quiet month. He highlighted an incident where a resident had been forced by a local contractor to go to a cash point machine to withdraw money.   

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME
Whilst there were no questions from the public, a member of the public in response to Mr Smith’s presentation made an observation that as a local resident he believed that The Museum of Artillery and Salisbury Plain Heritage Centre should have undergone more scrutiny from stakeholders. He was informed that local residents would have the opportunity to receive a presentation from the Mr Smith in the future.
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

It was RESOLVED that Councillor Mrs Sue Paines be the Chairman of the Council for the year 2015/16.
2.
TO RECEIVE CHAIRMAN’S DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE
The Chairman signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.
3.
ACCEPTANCE OF APOLOGIES  
Cllr Mr D Goodman, Cllr Mr J Rodell.
4.
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN
It was RESOLVED that Councillor Mr John Mills be Vice Chairman of the Council for the year 2015/16.

5.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

There were no declarations of interest.

6.
MINUTES  
It was RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Meeting of 28th April 2015 be approved and signed.
7.
ELECTION OF COUNCILLORS TO LEAD ROLES (Please see attached).

It was RESOLVED that each Councillor has a lead role in the Council as per Annex A attached.

8.
TO APPROVE WRITTEN UPDATES FROM COUNCIL TEAMS
AED – Cllr Mr J Mills

Cllr Mills convened a meeting in the Council Office on 28th April 2015, the purpose of which was to decide the best location for the Defibrillator and the methodology for its use. Mrs M Towle and Mr Geoff Smith from South Wiltshire Ambulance Service attended. After much discussion it was decided that the AED should remain in its current location, and that the Keysafe on the outer door of the Village Hall would be replaced with a keypad. The code will be notified to the Emergency Control Room. The AED is now on the SWAS Database, any 999 calls from Durrington will result in the location of the AED and the code to the keypad flashing up on the operator’s screen. This means that the AED is accessible if necessary. A large warning poster will be displayed on the wall next to the AED highlighting the necessity to call 999.
Emergency Response Plan

Work continues on populating the database of available resources.

Planning – Cllr Mr D Healing

15/03754/FULL - FULL PLANNING APPLICATION to erect a two storey rear extension and single storey side extension to existing building to include overnight accommodation for emergency staff at Stonehenge Veterinary Hospital, Larkhill Road.

15/03579/FULL - FULL PLANNING APPLICATION to erect two detached dwellings on land to the south of Willow Drive.

15/03615/FULL - FULL PLANNING APPLICATION to erect a single storey rear extension to 43 Birchwood Drive.

15/04088/FULL - FULL PLANNNING APPLICATION to erect a single storey dwelling at 54 Meads Road.

15/04131/PNEX - PRIOR NOTIFICATION EXTENSION for a single storey rear extension to 24 Downlands Way. 

9.
ACCOUNTS 

a.
It was RESOLVED to approve the accounts for May 2015



b.
It was RESOLVED to approve the Annual Final Accounts for 2014/15.

c.
It was RESOLVED to approve the Annual Statement for the External Auditor.

d.
It was RESOLVED to approve the new Town Clerk Mrs Sarah Tucker as signatory


for cheques and for the issue of a debit card for the Town Council Bank Account.

10.
APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES TO OTHER BODIES:


Amesbury Area Board  - Cllr Mrs M Wardell

Larkhill Community Partnership – Cllr Mr J Mills

Avon Valley College Trust – Clrr Mrs S Paines
10b.
REPORTS BY REPRESENTATIVES TO OTHER BODIES AND MEETINGS 
ATTENDED.

Amesbury Area Board  - Cllr Mrs M Wardell, previous report was circulated, Mrs Wardell will attend the next meeting on 28th May 2015.
Larkhill Community Partnership – Wiltshire Councillor Mr G Wright attended a recent stakeholders meeting and reported  that focus remained on Army 2020 rebasing.
Stonehenge and Avebury World Heritage Site Management Committee – Cllr Mr J Mills attended the official launch of the joint management plan which is a culmination of two years’ work. The plan is very detailed and will henceforth be actioned. Cllr Mills will continue to serve on the committee on behalf of Durrington Town Council and will work on the plan. Executive Summaries will be placed in local libraries with spare copies being retained by Cllr Mills.
11.
REPORT from Durrington Town Council Chairman
Cllr Mrs S Paines attended the Durrington Link Scheme Annual Meeting and was very impressed with the amount of work being dealt with. The Scheme is on the lookout for new drivers and helpers, anyone who is interested should contact the scheme direct.
She also met with the new clerk in the office and both are looking forward to working together. Apologies were made to Mrs Wendy Parsons and Mr Graham Wright for not mentioning at the last meeting that they will be sadly missed from the Council and thanked them very much for all their work and hoped that they would keep in touch.

11b
REPORT by Wiltshire Councillor Mr G Wright
· The Army Rebasing Planning applications are ongoing with the 106 covering all areas involved in rebasing.  
· The recent special Community Area transport Group meeting for Local Rat Running issues was positive but no immediate solutions were forthcoming. 

· I continue to try and convince WC that our pavements and roads are far from satisfactory.  I need everyone’s help, please report them - this helps our cause.

· I have highlighted the fiasco of the payments and implementation of the Green Bin process.

12.
REPORT by the Clerk

1.  Sarah and I are working together for the next month. My last meeting will be 30th June.

2.  Internal audit. This was successful. The new auditor is very thorough and has asked for 
extra information for next year. As he is not charging for doing all the work, I will send him 
a letter of thanks and can I also give him a present as agreed by all Councillors.
3.  We have a bier in the Cemetery Hut which is deteriorating as there is not enough room for it and so it is being stored up ended. Barrie John Bawden would like to have it just to refurbish it before it become firewood. As agreed by the Councillors, the bier will be donated to him.
4.  I have an estimate to dig up the VH car park and put a new soakaway in.   This would cost a considerable amount of money and isn’t achievable from the 2015/16 budget but should be considered for next year in consultation with Sainsbury as a main user of the car park.
13.
CORRESPONDENCE to the Chairman or Clerk
1.
Cllr Mrs S Paines received an email from Diane Jenkins from Wiltshire Council asking if Durrington would be interested in setting up a ‘Safe Place Scheme’ as they have in Amesbury. Whilst the Council agreed that the scheme worked well in Salisbury and Amesbury it didn’t believe that it was necessary to introduce it to Durrington at the present time.
2.
Parish Emergency Assistance Scheme (PEAS). This is a scheme run by Wiltshire Council to help the Parish in adverse weather conditions e.g. snow, flooding etc. Cllr Mrs S Paines has passed this on to Cllrs Mr J Mills and Mr D Goodman.
3.
Durrington Ward. Cllr Mrs S Paines has received a letter from Durrington Ward at Salisbury Hospital requesting pictures of Durrington to hang on ward walls. Cllr Paines will contact some of the locally known artists.
4.
Community Lunch. Durrington Day Centre are planning a Christmas Lunch for local elderly residents in December, to be held in the Village Hall. Numbers will be limited to between 70 and 80. Cllrs have been asked to provide names of local residents who they believe would most appreciate/benefit from the lunch.

14.
PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no questions from the public.

15.
DATE OF NEXT COUNCIL MEETING 

The next meeting will be held on 30th June 2015.

16.
CONFIDENTIAL BUSINESS To move into Confidential Business under section 100 (4) of the 
Local Government Act 1972 to discuss the next items on the grounds that it involves the likely 
disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Act. 
